ent owned

articipate in the

vernment should not be

mn of granting a forn f health
insurance to the crews of departmentally owned
and operated vessels while similar beneflits were
not provided to other employees in the Public
Service and indeed to the public generally. It
was pointed out, on the other hand, that many
government owned ships performed preclsely the
gsame sort of service as privately owned vessels
and that there might be dissatisfaction and
recrul ting difficulties 1f sallors on government
owned vessels were denled beneflts to which
sallors on privately owned vessels doing similar
work were entitled.

(d) There seemed 1ittle doubt that the
dues levied on vessels participating in the
scheme should be increased., Careful conslideration
should be given, however, to the formula proposed
by the Minister of Naticnal Health and Welfare
in order to ensure that the rates imposed would
not result in undue hardship on fishermen and
possibly others.

3. The Cabinet noted the report by the Minlster
f National Health and Welfare on proposed amendments
to Part V of the Canada Shipping Act with regard to the
dues levied on ships for sick mariners benefits and on the
inclusion or exclusion of various categorlies of vessels,
and deferred decision on the proposal pending further
consideration of the problems involved, with particular
reference to fishing and government owned vessels, by
the Minister of National Health and Welfare 1in consultation
with other Ministers most immediately concerned.
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